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Our Mission:  To make followers of Jesus Christ 

How we will accomplish our mission: 

Sharing God’s love through worship, learning & service 

 

 
     

 
 

"and be kind to one another, tenderhearted, forgiving one another, as God in Christ has forgiven you. 

Therefore be imitators of God, as beloved children, and live in love, as Christ loved us and gave himself up 

for us..." Ephesians 4:32-5:2 

 

I just finished a wonderful book, DiscipleShift: Five Steps That Help Your Church to Make Disciples Who 

Make Disciples. One of the conclusions of the author is that a church's health can be measured by "How 

many other churches it has planted?" That's an exciting idea but not one that translates well to a United 

Methodist perspective. What might be a better gauge of congregational health in our context is "How many 

people have been sent out into ministry?" When people are able to hear God's call in their lives and feel 

compelled to follow it, there is a healthy church environment indeed! Calvary Church has sent two persons 

into ministry in the last 5 years. That's exciting! But we should never think this kind of work is finished. A 

healthy church should always be looking around and asking "Who will God choose next?!" and "How can I 

help encourage someone to serve Jesus Christ?" 

 

A church is not a means to its own end. It's purpose is not to raise enough money to survive. It's purpose is 

not to provide interesting programs. A church's true purpose is to make disciples of Jesus Christ (who make 

more disciples of Jesus Christ) for the transformation of the world. I will continue to pray that this vision 

takes hold as Calvary moves into the future under Pastor Robin Baer's leadership. Who will God choose 

next?! 

 

Prayers & Blessings 

~Pastor Suzanne 

 
 

 

 

How to Find Our Live Streamed Worship Service 

1. Go to www.youtube.com 

2. Search for “Calvary UMC, Fayetteville, PA” 

3. Click on our page 

4. At 9:55 am on Sunday, a video will appear with a little box in the corner that says 

“Live”.  Click to join the live stream.  You will be watching the service in real time. 

5. To watch any previous worship service, follow #1-3 above and click the video you 

want to watch.  Current videos are available approximately an hour after the worship 

service has ended. 

http://www.cumcpa.org/
http://www.youtube.com/


 

 

Updated COVID Policies  

for Calvary UMC 

 
A recent Ad Council meeting revised some of Calvary’s COVID policies. 

Below are the changes… 
 

1. We will be singing at both worship services.  Spoken responses like Calls to  
Worship and Opening Prayers can also be added.  Masks remain on during  
worship (indoors). 
 

2. The 8:00 am service will be meeting outside, weather permitting, for the rest  
of the summer. 

 

3. Masks are now optional when entering the church office or attending any small  
Group (Bible Study, Sunday School, UMW).  Sharing refreshments in small         
groups is also now allowed.  Use of the church’s kitchen and coffee are also           
allowed (again, for Calvary small groups only). 
 

4.  Any activity outdoors becomes “Masks Optional.”  This includes the 8:00 am  
service. 
 

5. Hymnals and Bibles return to the pews at designated seats.  We keep the current 
attendance, offering, and Communion practices. 
 

6. We have removed the signs from the metal chairs “Used & Sanitized”.  We no         
longer worry abut re-using chairs or cleaning them after each use. 

 

7. We will only print bulletins as necessary when screens are not available.  A few 
printed Announcement sheets will be available each week for visitors and those 
Calvary folks who attend worship but do not have the internet.  

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

                
 

 

     
 

 
 

 Neighborhood Center in Harrisburg is in need of paper products to use during their 

summer programs.  Neighborhood Center is a project UM Churches support, as well as United 

Methodist Women.  This year UMW will be supporting them financially.   

UMW will continue to collect donations. 

 

  Your gift can be given to Pat Moore, UMW President or Mary Jane Jones, Unit 

Treasurer. 

 

 



Children’s Ministry 

 

 

PARENTS NIGHT OUT 

 

FRIDAY, MAY 21 

6:00 pm—8:30 pm 

 

MOVIE 

EVAN ALMIGHTY (PG) 

 

Go out for a night knowing your 

kids are safe and take a well 

deserved break! 

Pizza & snacks provided. 

 
Register by calling 717-352-3715 or 

email landa.cumcpa@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 
 

    Paint Night was a huge success! We had 22 

children attend our event and all seemed to have 

a great time. We started the night with a pizza 

party and socializing with friends. After dinner 

we talked about finding inspiration around us to 

create art. We were inspired by the blooming 

spring trees and the children we taught how to 

paint them in a monochromatic color scheme. 

While our paintings dried we played relay races 

outside. Everyone was tired by the end of the 

night and parents were refreshed after having 

the evening off. 

 

A HUGE THANK YOU goes out to Tim and 

Deb Johnson. Their time and dedication to our 

children's program is a huge blessing to the 

church and community. 

 

 
 

 

 

In person VBS at Calvary UMC 

 

Sunday, July 18—Thursday, July 22 
6:00—8:30 pm 

PreK-12th Grade 

 

Enrollment starts May 1st 

 
Call or email the church office 

(717)352-3715 or landa.cumcpa@gmail.com 
 

mailto:landa.cumcpa@gmail.com
mailto:landa.cumcpa@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 
United Methodist Women is a community of women 
whose PURPOSE is to know God and to experience 
freedom as whole persons through Jesus Christ; to 
develop a creative, supportive fellowship; and to 

expand concepts of mission through participation in 
the global ministries of the church. 

 

United Methodist Women meet every second 

Wednesday at 9:30 for chat and coffee.  Our 

meeting begins at 10 a.m. 

   

On Wednesday, May 12, Donna Hayes will 

present the study on “Finding Peace in an Anxious 

World”.  We will be discussing making gift 

baskets, etc. to raise funds for UMW.  

 

This week we are collecting additional money for 

the Neighborhood Center.  All ladies are invited to 

join our UMW. 

    Pat Moore 

                    UMW President 

 

  

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

If you are able to volunteer to help with the kids or with work behind the 
scenes for this year’s VBS, please let Katlyn know.   

There will be crafting, donating supplies (will we have a list of what is 
needed), set up and cleanup as well as leadership roles  

with the children. 
Email Katlyn at jkheverley@gmail.com 

 
 

 

 

 
 The United Methodist Men will meet the 

second Saturday of every month at 8:00 am at a 

location selected each month, typically Hoover's 

Family Restaurant.  

 Location information will be updated 

each month. 

 

 
 

Congratulations  
to Rebecca Hollar and Alex Zarate  

on the baptism of their son, 

Marco Alen Zarate Hollar  

Born November 13, 2019. 
 

A ceremony will be held on May 16, 2021 

outside at the bell tower following  

the 10:00 am worship service. 

 

 

Wednesday Night Bible Study 
 

The last spring session of the Wednesday Night 
Bible Study Class will be May 19.  We will start 

again in late August or early September,  
to be determined. 

 

  
 

FAITH WEAVERS 

SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS 

 

Now meeting at 9:00 am on Sundays, this 
study of the Apocrypha will continue into the 

month of July. 

mailto:jkheverley@gmail.com


 

 

AMERICAN  

RED CROSS  

BLOOD DRIVE 
 

SATURDAY,  

JUNE 5, 2021 

9:30 am—3:00 pm 

 
 

We had a very good turnout for the last blood 

drive held on April 10, 2021  

as is evidenced by the results below… 

 

Units Collected:    

60 

 

Blood Drive Goal:   

50 

 

First Time/Power Red Donors:  

 3/10 

 

Potential number of lives saved:   

180 

 
 

 

 

 

 
Operation Christmas Child 

Some know this as the Shoeboxes because we 
pack items for children into shoeboxes that are 
given to children ages 2 years to 14 years old 
at distribution events providing an opportunity 
to share the Gospel of Jesus Christ around the 
world. Calvary has been a part of this 
evangelism ministry since 1996. Thanks to 
everyone who helps this ministry project reach 
children for Christ. 
You can help in many ways throughout the 
year: 
Pray for this ministry. 
Donate for shipping (this is money sent with the 
shoeboxes to pay for shipping the boxes 
across the world, training the ministry partners 
in country, and for the publishing of the 
booklet The Greatest Gift that is given with 
each shoebox after being translated into over 
80 different languages.) 
Pray for this ministry. 
Donate fun items all year for our packing 
parties such as matchbox cars, Barbies, 
puzzles, jump ropes, marbles, Legos, tennis 
balls, stuffed animals, any toy without 
batteries and is not war related. 
Pray for this ministry. 
Donate practical items such as school supplies 
(best purchased during back-to-school sales), 
sturdy bags to carry items, flashlights, 
toothbrushes, bars of soap, plastic bowls or 
cups, hand tools, bead kits, clothes (t-shirts, 
flip-flops, girlsõ underpants sizes 4-14, dresses, 
shorts), combs, etc. 
Pray for this ministry. 
Donate empty shoeboxes to be wrapped. 
Boxes that hold a full-size spiral notebook flat 
are our favorite size to use. Itõs the Goldilocks 
size of boxes for us to pack (not too small and 
not too big.) 
If youõre unsure if an item is okay to pack you 
may ask Sara Nelson, Calvaryõs Shoebox 
Project leader or look at OCCõs website for 
ideas. 

 

 
 

Do you watch Calvaryõs videos on You Tube? Thanks. 
We hope the videos have been a blessing to you. 
Please take time to click the thumbs up under the 
video.  
We donõt ask this during the video, but it somehow 
gets the video promoted more so others may see it 
that are not connected to us already. Itõs a simple way 
you can help spread the Gospel. 
 

 



 
 

                                                
This is Kelsey McHugh serving in Honduras. She lives at a girlsõ mission and teaches at a local 

school. Abigail is a 2-year-old little girl that just came to live in Kelseyõs house along with the 4 
older girls that live with Kelsey on the mission property so they can have more attention like a 

family would provide. 
Photos of Kelsey with the girls will be added to a bulletin board at the church and church members 
on Facebook can join the group òKelseyõs Honduran Adventures.ó 
Half of our monthly Pennies for Missions collected the fourth Sunday of each month goes for 
missionary support of Kelsey. 
Kelsey grew up at Calvary with her family and we are blessed her grandparents Ken and Dottie 
Shannon are still part of our congregation.  Kelsey is sharing Godõs love that she learned about 
from her family and from us. Thank you for supporting Calvary ministries. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

UMCOR WAS THERE BECAUSE YOU GAVE 

Winter storms in Texas:  Emergency funding supported relief efforts in the Texas, Central Texas, 
and North Texas Conferences. Flood assessments are ongoing and cleaning kits were delivered to 
communities where burst pipes caused damage to homes, buildings, and churches. UMCOR-trained 
local early response teams deployed.  

Internationally:   When a natural or human-caused disaster strikes outside of the United States, 
UMCOR serves as the primary channel for United Methodist assistance. In the short-term, UMCOR 
provides funds to our partners to distribute food, hygiene supplies, shelter and other basic needs to 
ease human suffering. In the long-term, we work with local partners towards recovery and 
reconstruction. 

Half of Calvaryõs Pennies for Missions collected the fourth Sunday each month goes to UMCOR to 
be used where needed most. Supporting this ministry makes a difference throughout the world. WE 
CAN EQUIP GODõS PEOPLE TO HELP PEOPLE. 

UMCOR has a website and a Facebook page now with regularly updated information. I will post 
updates in church and in the newsletter for those who donõt have computer access. 

         Sara Nelson, Missions 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

    June   1  Brenda Schaub 
 June   2 Larry Foust 
 June   4 Joseph Schellhase 
 June  11 Wi lliam Nelson 
 June  12 Harold Hill  
 June  13 Michele Hollar 
 June  14 Helen Thompson 
 June  16 Arlene Mollick  
 June  17 Don Miley  
  June  20 Don Roberts 
   Billy Schoenleber 
 June  21 Luis Martinez 
 June  27 Rebecca Hollar 
   Adam Johnson 
 June  28 Doris Lesher 
 June  29 Sara Nelson 
   Eileen Trutt 
  June  30 Alice Roberts  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
              

                                

       

 

 

 
 

 
   May   1 Christie Elbin 
  Roman Llabres 
  Patricia Newman 
   May   7 Flo Krogmann  
  Pearl Straley 
   May   8 Randy Burns 
  Samuel Slaughter 
  Lorrie van der Sluys Veer 
  May  10 David Duncan 
  May  11 Mark Dailey 
  May  19 David Campbell 
  Ethan Pretty 
  May  20 Matthew Sauserman 
  May  22 Cheryl Statler 
  May  23 Matthew Thoresen 
  May  27 Pauline Wenger 
  May  30 Cherie Foust 
  Tim Hollar                     
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                     

                      
          

Noah’s House and Gracie’s Place  

Meals 
 

Calvary members are providing meals the second and fourth Saturdays of each 

month.  Volunteers can provide all or part of these meals: entrée, side, salad,  

and/or dessert.   Contact Art Jones at 717-262-8334 or jaws2003@hotmail.com. 

 

mailto:jaws2003@hotmail.com


 
 

   2021  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1  
 

2  
8:00  PRAISE 

WORSHIP 
10:00  

WORSHIP 
 

3  
 

4  
 

5  
Wednesday 

Night Bible 

Study 6:30 pm 

6  
 

7  
 

8  
UMM 

MEETING  

8:00 am 

9 
  8:00  PRAISE 

WORSHIP 
10:00 

WORSHIP 
 

Happy  

Motherõs  

Day  

10  
 

11  
 

12  

UMW 

MEETING  

9:30 am 

 

 

Wednesday 

Night Bible 

Study 6:30 pm 

13  
 

14  
 

15  
 

16  

8:00  PRAISE 
WORSHIP 

10:00  
WORSHIP 

 

17  
TRUSTEE 

MEETING 

7PM 

18  
 

19  
Wednesday 

Night Bible 

Study 6:30 pm 

(Last one until 

fall) 

20  
 

21  

 

22  
 

23  
8:00  PRAISE 

WORSHIP 
10:00  

WORSHIP 
 

24  
 

25  
AD COUNCIL 

MEETING 

7PM 

26  
 

27  
 

28  
 

29  
 

30  
8:00  PRAISE 

WORSHIP 
10:00  

WORSHIP 
 

31  

 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
    

 

 

 

 

Remember those who are in nursing or rehab centers, 

homebound or otherwise unable to be with us… 

 

 

Menno Haven Nursing & Rehab, 2075 Scotland Avenue, Chambersburg, PA  17201 

           Doris Lesher, Village Square, Room 141 

               

         

Manor Care, 1070 Stouffer Avenue, Chambersburg, PA  17201 

 Barbara Reasner, A9 

           

Quincy Village, 6596 Orphanage Road, Waynesboro, PA  17268 

          Ruth Donnelly 

          Louanne Schellhase, Parker House 

 

The Inn at Luther Ridge, 2735 Luther Drive, Chambersburg, PA  17202 

          Ginny Olinger 

 

Brookside Senior Living, 20009 Rosebank Way, Hagerstown, MD   21742 

          Flo Krogmann, Room 234 

 
 

 

 

At Home:                     

        Jack Kane                               Shirley Morris 

      

                  Helen Thompson                    Delores Otenberger           

   

                             Ed & Lotty Masters                Susan Llabres          

   
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 
                                  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     

 
 

  


